




Pastor’s Corner – January 16, 2022 
 
Last Sunday we concluded the Advent-Christmas season of  our liturgical 
calendar, and have entered into what we call ‘Ordinary Time’.  Ordinary Time, 
however, is anything but ordinary.  It comprises every little thing we fill our days 

and weeks with, and reminds us that all of  those things are indeed sacred. 
The St. Andrew Bible Missal says, “Wasted time is not a prized commodity in American society.  
We are a people ruled by the clock.  Time is money because time is to be filled with purposeful 
controlled activity which is productive of  things which can be sold.  We are convinced that we 
must be in control of  time.  The last thing the productive American would want to do is waste 
time playing around with realities that do not produce a saleable commodity.” 
“But the Creator of  heaven and earth is described by the scriptures as the original and best of  
players.  Creative activity is playful, and creative people do not feel that what they do is a job.  
Creative people also have a sense that their creativity and all that they fashion in the creative spirit 
are gifts they have received.  Our thankful response we call worship or eucharist.” 
“Ordinary Time is not very ordinary at all.  Ordinary Time, the celebration of  Sunday, is the 
identifying mark of  the Christian community which comes together, remembering that on the first 
day of  the week the Lord was raised up and creation came at last to completion.”   
“What happens in our churches every Sunday is the fruit of  our week.  What happens as the fruit 
of  the week past is the beginning of  the week to come.  This is not ordinary at all.  This is the 
fabric of  Christian living.” 
2022 will certainly not be ‘ordinary’ for us here in Wethersfield as we look to the Holy Spirit to 
lead us and guide us into the future.  Our Transition Team is in the process of  building the 
foundation for our new parish to be created from the communities of  St. Luke, Sacred Heart, 
Corpus Christi and Incarnation.  We will look at what are our strengths and weaknesses, what 
opportunities lie before us, and what are the needs of  our community and how best can we meet 
them. 
In other words, how is God present and working in our ‘ordinary’ lives, and how can our 
‘ordinary’ lives – individually and as a community – lead us to the ‘extraordinary’, eternal life of  
the Father’s Kingdom. 

We welcome Fr. Zacharias Pushpanathan to our parishes of  Christ the King and Incarnation.  
Born India, Father Zach was ordained in India January 14, 1981 (Happy 41st anniversary, Father).  
He ministered for ten years in India before going to Argentina for 13 years as pastor.  In 2003, he 
came to the Archdiocese of  Hartford.  Here he has served in St. Margaret in Waterbury, St. 
Augustine in Hartford, St. Mary in New Britain, St Anne/Immaculate Conception in Hartford, St 
Francis in South Windsor, St Peter in Torrington, Prison Ministry, St Vincent DePaul in East 
Haven, and St Mary Magdalene in Oakville.  Welcome Fr. Zach! 
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